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1. The Domestic and Family Violence Death Review and Advisory Board (the Board) was established as part of the Queensland Government’s implementation of recommendations from the Special Taskforce on Domestic and Family Violence in Queensland’s Final Report – ‘Not Now, Not Ever’ Putting an end to Domestic and Family Violence in Queensland (2015) (Not Now, Not Ever report), being established under the Coroners Act 2003 to review domestic and family violence (DFV) deaths.
2. In its Annual Report 2016-17 (the Report), the Board noted the specialised and unique incidence and disproportionately high levels of family violence in Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities and families and called for a change in the way in which Government and service systems respond to this violence. 
3. The Report referred to the broad and disproportionate scope of the negative impacts of the current situation upon Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people, in comparison with their non-Indigenous counterparts. For example, the Board highlighted direct impacts, including that Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander women and girls are 35 times more likely to be hospitalised due to family violence related assaults, and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander men and boys are 21.4 times more likely to be hospitalised, than their non-Indigenous counterparts.
4. Recommendation 20 of the Report called for the development and implementation of an Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander family violence strategy.
5. Cabinet approved the public release of Queensland’s Framework for Action – Reshaping our Approach to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Domestic and Family Violence which includes a range of strategies and actions for 2019-21 to deliver the new approach.
6. Cabinet noted that the Framework and new actions align with the Queensland Government response to Recommendation 20 of the Domestic and Family Violence Death Review and Advisory Board Annual Report 2016-17.
7. Cabinet noted the Domestic and Family Violence Implementation Council and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Advisory Group would provide oversight of the implementation of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Domestic and Family Violence initiatives and continued engagement with the Queensland First Children and Families Board.
8. Attachments
· Queensland’s Framework for Action – Reshaping our Approach to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Domestic and Family Violence



